
Dear Mr: Carter 

Aust1n1 Texai 
Feb. 1'1, 1941 

Your letter came while I was visiting at Ft. Sill so I am 
answering it .• 

I was happy to get so recent news from the camp as the last 
I had from Ma.jor Swindler was written Jan. '7th. I w~s glad to lea 
they were moved without accident. 

I h~d received notice that my husband was a prisoner on Jan. 
after he had been missing for 3 months. Of course you know how glad 
·were to get that news. I had 7 letters written a week apart, the 
one arriving last Monday. He says that he is well but has lost near 
30 pounds which makes me realize that the food situation is serioua 

With the Russians approaching Berlin as they are now I wonder 
they will~move them agairi and would appreciate any information yvw,.... 
get on that. . 

Thank you so much for · your information and 
us. 

Sincerely, 

7luo.~ 


